








After a successful 1:1 Chromebook launch at Rombout Middle School this school 
year the district is eager to provide an electronic device to each student within the 
next 2 years.  The district anticipates Beacon High School becoming 1:1 in the 
upcoming school year and through the reallocation and purchase of equipment each 
of the elementary school buildings will be 1:1 in the following school year.  1:1 at the 
elementary level works a bit different in the sense that the devices do not go home 
and that there will be a set for each classroom to use.  This will enhance the districts 
curriculum instruction by giving elementary teachers the opportunity and flexibility to 
design lessons that intersperse technology use throughout the school day. 



In conjunction with the 1:1 Chromebook Initiative the district is purchasing new 
Interactive Boards for all Beacon High School classrooms, for the first time ever, to 
support teachers in delivering innovative and engaging content.  The district also 
anticipates purchasing a few Interactive Boards for the other district school buildings 
that are nearing the end of their useful life and/or broken.   



Contractual expenses slightly increased as we invest more in cyber security 
prevention and detection.   
Travel/Professional Development increased substantially as both Tech. 
Department staff have indicated they would like to participate in more Technology PD 
conferences and training. Funding in this area would provide an opportunity for 
attendance and training at the following conferences:  PowerSchool University, Data 
Analysis Assistance Group (DATAG) Quarterly Meetings, and MicroSoft System 
Center Configuration Manager Training. 
Supplies & Materials increased substantially due to the anticipated purchase of 
Chromebook Cases ($30,000)
Computer Software increased substantially as the district plans several upgrades 
and enhancements: Some of the major projects include: Upgrade Server from 
Windows 2008 to Windows 2016 ($38,000), addition of PowerSchool Performance 
Matters Data Dashboard Analytics ($14,000), and addition of TEQ Stem Curriculum 
and Online Professional Development ($24,000).
Phone - The districts current phone software went end of life on 12/31/18 so our 
phone system needs to be upgraded. The cost of this upgrade is $70,000
BOCES Services - The district continues to try and purchase more services through 
BOCES in order to generate more BOCES Aid revenue to the district in subsequent 
school years.  Some of the larger purchases the district anticipates making through 
BOCES is the purchase of Chromebooks ($300,000) and Interactive Flat Panels 
($232,000). 
Non-Instructional Salaries increased slightly as the district is in the process of 



adding an additional Network Specialist to assist with data integrations and 
server/network maintenance and hopes to hire 5 student summer interns to assist the 
department with maintaining and setting up equipment throughout the summer in 
which the districts benefits from the labor and the students benefit from working in a 
real I.T. environment.










